Monday, November 11, 2024

Lunch Today: Bacon Mac n Cheese, Dinner roll, Green beans, apple slices, milk
Breakfast Tomorrow: Biscuits and gravy w/sausage, banana, apple juice, milk

Key Club will be putting on a Veterans Day program today. Please report to your RTI and go down as a
class to the assembly. National Honor Society will meet on Tuesday in Droegmiller’'s room during RTI.
Thespians will meet Tuesday at 7 p.m. in the old gym. Gray Matters will meet in Pepper’s room on
Wednesday during RTI. FCA is Wednesday night at 7:00 in the old gym. All are welcome! There will be a
BLIND Leaders meeting in Mrs. Pepper’s room on Friday.

All juniors will take the Pre-ACT this Wednesday, November 13. Please check your email to see what
your room assignment will be for that day. You may bring your chromebook, chromebook charger,
calculator and pencil into the testing room. Everything else, including your phone, must remain in your
locker. After the morning bell, the math wing will be off limits for 1st and 2nd blocks. Sophomores, please
make sure to grab everything you need for those classes before 1st hour. You will not be able to go back
to your locker until after 2nd block. Juniors will resume their day as normal with A lunch or 3rd block after
testing. Please be on time with your chromebook charged and report directly to your assigned testing
room.

Seniors, if you did not pick up your cap and gown packet you need to stop by the office and get one.

The food drive starts today! Please refer to your email or the flyers around school to see what your class
will be collecting. All items will be delivered to Mrs. Pepper's room before school. Each item will earn you
a chance to win gift cards at the completion of the food drive. The class with the most participation of
students will win points toward Battle for the Paddle. If you are a BLIND leader, Gray Matters Leader,
FFA officer, or member of NHS, please sign up with Mrs. Pepper to help with morning collections.

Any student interested in becoming the Student Ambassador for the Steamer Suite is encouraged to
apply to Mrs. Meurs. Interested students must be self-driven, highly motivated, and have the ability to
problem solve. Students should also have the ability to plan ahead and communicate effectively. General
tasks include, but are not limited to, deciding the menu, cleaning the space, handling money, and
booking the Suite. Individuals should be comfortable with managing a team, conversing with the public,
and be proficient or willing to learn how to use Canva. Please speak with Mrs. Meurs for any further
details or questions.

Senior band members will be released at 2:15 for the assembly.

This week's asset is #11: Family Boundaries-Family has clear rules and consequences and
monitors the young person’s whereabouts. Boundaries are different amongst households and
should be respected between friends. Boundaries increase safety. Respect the rules that your
home has put in place. If your boundaries extend further than others, remember that as a young
adult you know right from wrong, please exercise that in the community.





